

CLEOBURY MORTIMER FOOTPATH ASSOCIATION
MINUTES OF THE 107TH MEMBERS MEETING
Held after the AGM on FRIDAY 1ST APRIL at THE BELL

#### Those Present

Geoff, Graham, Russell, Mazella, John Del Mar, Deana, Alan, Ian, Janet, Don, Bill, Val, Steve, Gill, Chris, Veronica, PLUS Joy

#### (1) Minutes of the January Meeting.

##### a) Social Walks Secretary (MWH)

Mazella will continue until later in the year as the 2016 Programme is complete.

##### Action 1 (MWH)

She will be asking another member to take on this role for the 2017 Programme.

##### b) Simon Evans Way Update (VS) /SEW Website Update (GS)

A smaller Simon Evans Way event is to be held on SUNDAY 7<sup>th</sup> AUGUST with an interpreted walk of the Northern Section and an evening with Whalebone at the Golf Club.

(The Golf Club are providing the venue FREE and Hobsons have donated a FREE Firkin of beer).

The Southern Section of the SEW has been completed as a PDF and uploaded to the new Shropshire Great Outdoors website. It will also be uploaded to the CMFA website once a few problems with our site have been solved.

Eventually the Northern Section will be available as a PDF along with a PDF of the illustrations.

There is still interest in the SEW booklet and they are being sold at £2.

Val has carried out this work in close liaison with Bill.

The A.O.N.B. have made a positive comment about our website.

##### c) David Eve Plantation Update (AK)

David Eve has chosen to undertake the work privately for now as on inspection by Alan & Geoff, due to river erosion, they felt the work required was too much for CMFA to undertake.

##### d) Website Update (GS)

There have been numerous problems with uploading.

Walk 22 had been revised and updated.

##### i) Members Page

28 emails have been registered.

##### ii) Facebook

Graham thanked Joy for helping to set up the Facebook page and asked any of us who were users to encourage 'share and like'.

#### (2) Executive Meeting (MWH)

##### A)Shropshire Way Diversion

Proposed by the Executive to donate £500 to the cost of the diversion.

Seconded by Bill.

Supported by the majority.

NB Any similar request will be considered on an individual basis.

**Action 2 (MWH)**

Mazella will email Susan with the decision to donate £500 towards the cost of the diversion if it goes ahead.

As we were discussing the Shropshire Way, Alan and Val brought to our attention an email concerning the re-forming of the Shropshire Way Association.

**Action 3 (AK)**

Alan will write to the association to let them know how CMFA continue to be involved with the Shropshire Way.

**B)The Lime Trees Donation**

Proposed by the Executive that CMFA give a one off donation of £50.

Seconded by Steve.

Supported by the majority.

**Action 4 (MWH /RK)**

Letter with donation will be sent to Flo Hadley of the Horticultural Society.

The meeting would like the donation to be acknowledged by the society in some way.

**C) Baveney Wood Path Obstruction/Neen Savage Parish Council**

**Action 5 (John Del Mar)**

Would find out who the owner of Yew Tree Farm was.

**Action 6 (MWH)**

Would ask Julian what he knew about the owners of Yew Tree Farm and the path obstruction.

**Action 7 (MWH)**

Would also ask Andy Vanderhook what he knew.

**(3) Tool Review (AK)**

After some discussion it was proposed by Alan to have a budget of £300 to purchase and replace tools as necessary.

Seconded by Bill,

Supported by the majority.

**Action 8 (MWH)**

To invite Susan and any other interested members to attend the next Executive meeting on **THURSDAY 30TH JUNE** at the KA at 11.30 to discuss **FOOTPATH MAINTENANCE and EQUIPMENT ( TOOLS)**.

**(4) Date of next meeting**

Date in Autumn 2016 to be advised.